CITY ATTORNEY IMPARTIAL ANALYSIS OF MEASURE E

The City Council placed Measure E - the “City of Oxnard 911 Safety, Medical
Response, Financial Recovery and Accountability Measure” — on the November 3,
2020 ballot. Measure E would impose a 1%z cent local transaction and use (sales)
tax within the City of Oxnard.

Each year, the money generated by Measure E and the expenditures of those funds
would be audited annually by an independent accounting firm as part of the City
annual audit. Measure E requires that the City Council discuss the results of the
audit at a meeting of the City Council that is open to the public. In addition, the
results of the audit are required to be posted on the City’s website.

The Measure E sales tax would be a gencral tax. All proceeds from the tax would
go to the City’s General Fund and would be available for any municipal purpose.
To be adopted, Measure E must be approved by a simple majority of the ballots
cast in this election.

—7_,

Stephen M. Fischer
Oxnard City Attorney

The above statement is an impartial analysis of Measure E. If you would like a
copy of the measure, please call the Oxnard City Clerk’s office at 805-385-7803
and a copy will be mailed to you at no cost. You may also access the full text of
the measure and other election materials on the City’s home page at

www. oxngrd.org.






